
CANAAN HISTORICAL SOCIETY  

MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 16, 2025 

Dennis Fuller,  Sally Masson,  Diana Rancourt, Nancy Petro, Georgiana Carr, Harland Crawford, Robert 

Lee, and guest Gayl Tjornehoj were present for the May 16, 2025 meeting held at the Alice Ward 

Memorial Library.  

1. Dennis Fuller called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM. 

2. A motion was made, seconded, and passed to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2025 

meeting.  

3. Sally presented the Treasurer’s report, which was approved and placed on file.  

4. Most of the assets in the Carriage House have been moved to the storage container in Beecher 

Falls. Much help was realized from Denise Woods class from CMHS.  We are looking into pest 

control for our wooden items in case they are present.  

5. Heritage Day to coincide with the Sugar Social in August 

6. The audio part of the Pioneer Trail project is being recorded.  The Bea Holmes cut-out is being 

produced soon.  The foundation is being put together in Fletcher Park.  We are concerned about 

tariffs, if any, will be set for these items made in Canada. Dennis reached out to a brokerage firm 

in Derby and the cost would be between $400 to $500.  Dennis will request help from Laurent 

Giroux to fill out the required form. 

7. Other business: Discussion of monthly meeting time and day change brought out many ideas.  

Will be brought up at the June meeting. 

8. A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 3:45 pm. 

 
  


